Office of the Supreme Leader

Ayatollah Sayed ‘Ali Khamenei

Islamic Republic Street- End of Shahid Keshvar Doust Street

Tehran, Islamic Republic of Iran

Your Excellency,

I am writing on an urgent matter that requires your immediate attention.  Dissident Iranian cleric Seyed Hossein Kazemeini Boroujerdi has faced continued intimidation and death threats by the Iranian authorities since his release from prison on 4 January.  He is under 24 hour surveillance and has effectively been placed under house arrest. He is critically ill, and could be returned to prison at any time.

I urge you to take the following immediate steps to ensure Seyed’s health and safety:
· Please end the harassment and intimidation of Seyed Hossein Kazemeini Boroujerdi, and remove the restrictions on his freedom of movement without delay, as they amount to arbitrary deprivation of his liberty;

· Lift the house arrest against Seyed Hossein Kazemeyni Boroujerdi and release him immediately and unconditionally as he is a prisoner of conscience held solely for peacefully exercising his rights to freedom of belief, expression, association, and assembly;

· Abolish the Special Court for the Clergy as it is fundamentally unfair and lacks internationally recognized standards of impartiality and judicial independence.

I look forward to your prompt response to this critical situation.  Thank you very much.
Sincerely,

cc:   
H.E. Gholamali Khoshroo

 
Permanent Representative of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations

 
622 Third Avenue, 34th Floor

New York, NY 10017

 
Phone: (212) 687-2020 I Fax: (212) 867-7086

 
Email: iran@un.int

